COMMUNITY REGENERATION FUND
Notes of Meeting held on15 November 2006 
at 10.00am in the Mowat Room, Assembly Rooms, Wick
Present: 

Ian Hargrave, Highland Council




Frank McCaffrey, Working for Families




Niall Smith, CVG




Bob Mackinnon, Highland Council




Rev Bill Wallace, Pulteneytown Youth Forum

Helen Allan, Highland Council



Katrina MacNab, Pulteneytown Peoples Project

Catherine Patterson, Volunteering Highland

Tony White, Highland Council

Anna MacConnell, Caithness Partnership




Fiona Bremner, JobCentrePlus
In Attendance:
June Pollard, Caithness Partnership

1.  Apologies

Koreen MacDougall, Mel Carter, Shona Macdonald, Charles Findlay, Bill Fernie, Lindsay Gunn, Innis Mitchell, Donald Macbeath.

Mr Hargrave welcomed everyone to the meeting and in particular Sheila Elder the newly appointed Manager of Wick Family Resource Centre, who was attending her first meeting. 
2.  Minutes of Previous Meeting
The Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted as a true record following the amendment of Shona Maclennan to Shona Macdonald in the list of those present.
3.  Matters Arising

There were no matters arising.
4. Update
Anna distributed a map and table showing the Zones within Highland that are rated as being in the 15% most deprived within Scotland.
Locally two new zones are now included within the worst 15% in Scotland -  Wick South and Wick Hillhead North.

Wick Pulteneytown South has been ranked 85th worst for Health in Scotland

Wick South has been ranked 72nd worst for Crime in Scotland

Wick Hillhead North has been ranked as 510th worst for Education, skills and training. 

Members are able to check the website themselves but Anna remarked that the website was not an easy one to extract information from.  www.scotland.gov.uk/simd
Bob reported that there were 9 zones originally and now there are 17.  This is due to some areas coming out of the 15% most deprived catchment and others replacing the gap left.
The statistics are not all accurate as Inverness city centre has been designated as the 3rd worst in Scotland for crime and the Police don’t recognize this to be true.

The money that has been allocated for CRF for 2007/2008 is based on the 2004 Index figures.  For the last two years the Highland area has had less money that was required.  The Scottish Executive is not announcing 2008/2009 funding until after the election.    In the data zones we need to look at Caithness as a whole – look at unemployment for the whole area.
From previous statistics we are aware that there are a large number of single parents in the Hillhead area and Sheila Elder felt that the Wick Family Resource Centre could offer something for them.
Katrina MacNab suggested putting a Newsletter out to everyone in the area informing them what is available locally, what courses the College has running, what PPP has available and what Working For Families can offer.

The Group recognized that Pulteneytown and Hillhead should now be looked at as one.   In the absence of a community group in the Hillhead area it was agreed that  Tony White, Katrina MacNab, Sheila Elder, Frank MacCaffery, Helen Allan and Anna MacConnell  would get together to look at what is presently happening in the area and what is possibly needed.

5. Projects Update
CCTV CAMERAS
Katrina updated those present on the CCTV Cameras.  The local Housing Associations have been approached for financial assistance of approximately £10K and Katrina is confident that a firm commitment from the Housing Associations will be forthcoming by the middle of December.   A report will then go to the Pan Highland CCTV Group who has to authorize the purchase of the cameras as they will have to find funding for the maintenance of all CCTV cameras in the area.
Katrina is working with Jean Boyle to put in an application to Awards for All.
Wick as a whole could be covered by 16 cameras.  There are already 4 cameras in place with the possibility of funding for another 6 cameras which takes us to more than half way there.
Following a postal survey in the area, there was a massive approval response.   Concerns were raised about the possibility of cameras looking into houses but residents were reassured that this would not happen

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPROVEMENTS

Tony White reported that as a result of an environmental scanning exercise between the Housing Services/Street Lighting Department and the Police, Katrina MacNab, the Director of Albyn Housing and himself went round the area on foot to see what was required.

As a result of this a sub-group was formed to prioritise actions.  At the moment the group is looking at providing community art for the area.  Katrina and a representative from Albyn Housing are going to visit the Gorbals to see some community artwork in situ and they will then put together a funding bid.  5th and 6th year pupils from Wick High School have been approached and some will be taken to Glasgow in April to see some of the art work.
ROSEBANK PLAYING FIELDS

Katrina MacNab reported that £55K had been spent so far on the Rosebank Playfields.  This money has been used to upgrade the bowling green and the tennis courts.  In response to a request from this group Katrina reported that the cost of installing lighting to the Playing Fields would be approximately £15K.   The final surface on the tennis courts will go down at the end of March and if the lighting was to go ahead the cables would need to go down before this work was completed.    The possibility of providing the docking only was also discussed.  Bob Mackinnon reported that although the Caithness budget didn’t have £15 left for this financial year, there may be slippage from another area.  He asked Katrina to provide him with a breakdown of costs and the critical dates for the work to be done and he would see what could be done.  If there does turn out to be slippage available from another area this would not affect the Caithness budget for next year.
It was agreed that the Minute of this meeting would go out with an updated expenditure budget attached.  Bob to email this to Anna.

PULTENEYTOWN LEARNING HOUSE

Katrina confirmed that funding had been approved from Carnegie.  It is hoped that all the funding will be in place and the project will be ready for developing by the middle of January.
NORTH HIGHLAND COLLEGE – TRAINING FOR TESCO

22 people registered for the course and all those who completed the course have been offered employment.  The course finished on 3.11.06 and two of those offered employment have since been promoted.
Bob MacKinnon asked for a 1 page summary of the project to be sent to him.

PULTNEYTOWN YOUTH FORUM

Susan Andrew was appointed Co-ordinator and she has started a drop-in café on a Saturday night and there is also a Storykeeper group running for 8 weeks and primary children have taken part in music and drama and arts and crafts sessions.

PPP YOUTH PROGRAMME

This has been working well with close involvement from Mr Traill, Rector of Wick High School. There are 5 lunch clubs and 4 after school clubs with over 200 kids involved.

YOUTH ACTIVITY FUND

The Youth Club is looking for some recording equipment and next year will be seeking more funding for this.  

MEDIA & MUSIC EQUIPMENT

This group meets one night a week but many of the musicians come in other nights during the week to rehearse

SEA CADETS
The Sea Cadets were very pleased to get their money.  They are having a recruitment weekend shortly.

PROPOSED PROJECT

Directory of Health Improving Initiatives.  Looking for approximately £4K to create a DVD to carry information to people in Pulteneytown on where to go to find activities that would be healthy for them.  Miles has reported that the £2K he thought was available from the NHS is no longer available.    Since then the HIP group met and they are keen to see a directory of support services related to health within Caithness.  It seems sensible to try to tie the two projects together and Anna, Sheila Elder and David Brookfield met to discuss funding.  David would be happy to support this and has offered 100% funding.

Health topic to be discussed at next meeting in January.

Bob Mackinnon said that the group would need to have a more proactive role and begin to work up ideas for next year.

VOLUNTEERING APPLICATION

The Volunteering Highland  application had been emailed out to everyone and approval was given.  This project will begin in January.
Bob asked Catherine to provide a brief write up for him.

6. A.O.C.B .
Sheila Elder, Manager of the Wick Family Resource Centre, offered to assist anyone in the group in anyway she could.

WICK HIGH SCHOOL

Ian Hargrave explained that he had recently met with Alistair Traill, the new Rector of Wick High School, who has expressed an interest in joining the Community Regeneration Fund group.  Everyone present was happy for Alistair to come along.   Ian Hargrave will write to advise him of this and he will be invited to the next meeting in January.

OFFER LETTERS

There has been some delay in sending out the Letters of Offer and this has resulted in delays for some groups in getting match funding.  The whole administration system has been complicated this year but Communities Scotland has promised it will be more simplified for next year.  Bob is hopeful that there will be another 3-4 years of money available.

The Highland Council has to claim the funding in arrears from Communities Scotland and therefore is unable to hand over the money in advance to Caithness Partnership to administer.  It was agreed that the Partnership would send out Letters of Offer saying the following:- 

“The Caithness Partnership Community Regeneration Fund sub group has agreed your application and The Community Regeneration Fund budget is held by Highland Council. Your CRF award will be released by Highland Council at the request of the Caithness Partnership”. 

7. Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting will take the form of the annual review for 2006 and there will be a Workshop Session to decide the priorities for 2007.  The meeting will take place on Wednesday 17 January 2007 at 10.00am in the Family Resource Centre, Bank Row, Wick.
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